MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Planning Board


DATE:
July 24, 2009


SUBJECT:
Shoreland Zoning 2009 update

Introduction

The State of Maine requires municipalities to adopt shoreland zoning, which includes some Resource Protection Districts, consistent with state minimum standards. The Planning Board has prepared the attached amendments to the Zoning Ordinance and amendments to the Official Zoning Map with the intent to bring local regulations into compliance with new state minimum standards. The DEP Shoreland Zoning Unit has reviewed the draft text amendments and informally confirmed that they are consistent with state requirements.

Summary of Amendments

The amendments had previously been submitted to the Ordinance Committee and recommended to the Town Council. The only change from the Ordinance Committee recommendation is the addition of the following to the definition of Tributary Stream.

This definition does not include the term “stream” as defined elsewhere in this Ordinance, and only applies to that portion of the tributary stream located within the shoreland zone of the receiving water body or wetland.

This sentence is also included in the model shoreland zoning language and was added at the request of a resident to avoid possible confusion.

The text amendments also include a change that is not required by the state shoreland zoning minimum standards, but recommended by the Planning Board. Located on page 15 in Sec. 19-6-9(1a), this would allow changes of use within existing buildings where no exterior change is proposed, as long as the use is permitted in the abutting, non-wetland district.

The map amendments are also the same, except that the scale has been changed to show them in greater detail. The town’s existing RP1 buffer often overlaps the shoreland zoning area, making depiction of map changes confusing. (The RP1 buffer is not shown on the maps, but extends 250’ from every RP1 wetland.) For this reason, one map of the existing zoning and a second of the map changes has been prepared for each area, except for Crescent Beach where the only change is the addition of a heavy black line denoting designation as moderate or high value for wildlife. It should be noted that, because Resource Protection boundary lines have to be field verified to locate the boundary where the physical characteristics of a wetland or floodplain actually exist, in a practical sense no changes to wetland boundaries are proposed, except where shoreland zoning has been added.

Conclusion

The Town Council may wish to note that municipalities are required to update their Shoreland Zoning by July 1, 2009. The DEP is aware that the shoreland zoning amendments are in the final stages of the ordinance amendment process. The Planning Board is also waiting for the Shoreland Zoning amendments to be adopted before they begin drafting the agricultural amendments package, which is necessary to make sure amendments are based on the most current version of the Zoning Ordinance.
